Westmoreland Town Board

Public Hearing and Special Meeting

November 1, 2012

Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called this Public Hearing to order at 6:40 P.M., Thursday November 1, 2012, at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present were Councilpersons Hubert Pritchard, David Husted, Kenneth Eisnor and Charles Hebbard.  Also present were Deputy Town Clerk Beverly Merriman and Senior Library Clerk Riley McFadden.

The Supervisor asked the Town Clerk to read the Legal Notice for tonight’s meeting as it appeared in the Rome Sentinel on October 20, 2012.

“Town of Westmoreland
Preliminary Budget
Public Hearing and Special Meeting
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Annual Preliminary Budget for the Town of Westmoreland, for the year 2013, has been completed and filed in the office of the Town Clerk of the Town of Westmoreland: This also includes the Special Districts of the Town, Lighting, Water, and Sewer. 

That the Town Board of said Town will hold a Public Hearing at the Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, County of Oneida, on the 1st day of November, 2012, at 6:30 PM. and will hold a Special Meeting thereon immediately following said Public Hearing. 

A copy of the Preliminary budget is on file with the Town Clerk and may be inspected during normal business hours.

The salaries for the elected officials are as follows:


Supervisor 


  $ 16,591.00 




         


Highway Superintendent
     51,319.00     

Councilperson (3)

       4,146.00

Councilperson (1)

       4,802.00 (includes Deputy Supervisor)    


Town Justice (2)                          11,848.00      


Town Clerk                                  29,888.00                             


Tax Receiver


       6,639.00

By Order of the Town Board”

Supervisor Sydoriw asked if anyone present wished to address the Board regarding the 2012 Town Budget.  There being no one present, the Supervisor closed the public hearing at 6:42 P.M. and called to order the special meeting.

The Supervisor advised the Board he was approached by Wayne Clinch of the Masons requesting permission to place a clothing drop off shed on Town property.  The Supervisor explained the particulars of the program and read a list of properties where these sheds are currently located. There were several sheds placed relatively close to Westmoreland and the Board considered the usefulness of having another. 
Deputy Town Clerk Beverly Merriman, who is also a member of the Eastern Star, stated the Masons have already been evaluated by the program they were determined to be eligible to have the shed.

Councilperson Pritchard commented that the Town doesn’t really have room for the shed.  Beverly Merriman asked if the Board would consider placing the shed on the basketball court property. Councilperson Husted questioned if the Town would have to assume the liability and if we allowed this how many other groups would approach the Town for placement of similar items.  Many pros and cons were discussed.
Discussion continued as the Supervisor asked each Councilperson their thoughts on this subject.  No one had issues with this in theory; however the concern was poised regarding liability, placement of the shed and the setting of precedents.

171 Councilperson Pritchard advanced a motion the Town not become involved in this project.  David Husted seconded.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
Supervisor Sydoriw relayed to the Board the story of the Town Clerk requesting a separate fax number for her office.  The Supervisor stated that he doesn’t feel we need another fax line here and Councilperson Pritchard and Husted agreed.
Councilperson Hebbard asked that the additional charge would be each month and was told 8.99 plus tax.  He asked whose account would be charged for the fee and was advised it would be debited from the Town Clerk’s account. 

Councilperson Husted asked if the fax line could be moved into the Town Clerks office and hooked into the new machine.  The Supervisor did not feel this was feasible as it would limit the number of employees that would have access to the fax machine.

172 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor to allow the Town Clerk to install a separate fax line in her office and the additional charges to be paid from the Town Clerk’s account.  Councilperson Hebbard and Eisnor voted AYE, Councilperson Pritchard, Husted and Supervisor Sydoriw voted NAY.  The motion failed.

Discussion continued as different options were explored such as placing the new machine in the fax room, hooking all computers up to print to it. The Town Clerk agreed to place the fax machine in the fax room if the Town would reimburse the Town Clerk’s account for the cost of the printer/fax machine.  Discussion continued.
Town Attorney Gregory Mattacola arrived at 7:02 P.M.

The Supervisor stated that Medley Aquatics would be arriving at 8:00 P.M. to discuss taking over the pool.

173 Supervisor Sydoriw advanced a motion to move to executive session with the Town Board and the Town Attorney to discuss personnel issues.  The motion was seconded by Councilperson Eisnor. All Board members voted AYE and the motion carried.  Executive session became at 7:07 P.M.
At 8:04 P.M. the Board returned from Executive session.

Adam Sukowski from Medley Aquatics introduced himself to the members of the Board and gave an overview of what his Company does in executing efficiency standards and initiating programs for the pool to make them an asset rather than a liability.

Supervisor Sydoriw asked how they go about doing that, does the Town have to turn the pool over to Medley Aquatics.  Mr. Sukowski stated that they can certainly do that but he does not feel we are at that point yet. He would rather have the Board decide what they want from the pool and his Company can help them obtain it.  
Councilperson Pritchard asked if the figures that Mr. Sukowski was given in were line with other public pools of that same type.  Mr. Sukowski stated that he has not had an opportunity to review everything yet, but the staffing figures alone seem to be in line with comparable pools.  The Worker’s Compensation and Disability figures seem high.

Councilperson Eisnor asked what the fee schedule is for Medley Aquatics to monitor our pool.  Mr. Sukowski stated he couldn’t give a definitive answer because we really haven’t determined what the Board is looking for and what the Board would ultimately like to achieve.
Once we formalize what we actually want them to do, Mr. Sukowski stated that a consultation fee of $50.00 an hour is the usual charge.
Councilperson Eisnor asked what Medley Aquatics would ultimately do.  Mr. Sukowski replied they would find the weaknesses in what is currently being done and suggest ways to correct them and improve efficiencies.

Councilperson Pritchard posed the subject of the forced mandate to make all public pools handicapped accessible. Mr. Sukowski replied that he is not equipped to render a legal opinion on that subject.  Attorney Mattacola stated that everything he has read states that all pools must be equipped with a lift or have a slanted entry.  There are no exceptions.  Mr. Sukowski stated that lifts can be purchased at a reasonable price and that this should not be a determining factor when deciding whether to keep the pool open or not.  Discussion continued on other public pools and the types of lifts they use.  They do not have to be permanently installed and some even use a hand wench operation.
The Supervisor commented that he thinks in order for us to get a clear picture, Medley Aquatics would have to monitor the pool for at least a year.

Mr. Sukowski stated that he could give them several issues right now that are of concern.  The Workers Compensation is extremely high, the utilities; specifically the phone bill; are exorbitant if they are just for the two (2) month period that they are open, the concession stand is an issue if Health Code regulations are not being followed, the question is still unanswered as to whether the Association is a not-for-profit or a for-profit organization.
Councilperson Eisnor advised Mr. Sukowski that he has requested a more complete financial statement from the Association and has yet to receive anything.  He asked if the Board would be willing to allow Medley Aquatics to speak directly with the Pool Association.  Councilperson Hebbard also questioned why they list water as an expense item when the Town is providing the water.

Mr. Sukowski also questioned the insurance, is the liability falling under the Town’s liability policy because technically the Association is a separate entity.  

Supervisor Sydoriw requested a letter regarding the issues they have been discussing and an estimated time frame Medley Aquatics would need to put this house in order.  Mr. Sukowski stated he would do that and have it to us prior to the Board meeting.  Mr. Sukowski asked for the names of the pool employees.  Attorney Mattacola stated that would not be available to him until such time that the Board motions to employee Medley Aquatics.

Councilperson Pritchard asked whether Municipal Pools are becoming dinosaurs. Mr. Sukowski replied he did not think so, he feels we are at a crossroads and he hopes to help make the pool profitable so the Town can keep it open. Discussion continued regarding the history and prognosis of public pools. 
Mr. Sukowski agreed to prepare a proposal noting the information they would require, suggestions on items they are already aware of and an estimated time frame needed to complete the project. The Board requested the information by the December 10, 2012 Board meeting.  Mr. Sukowski stated that would be agreeable and would provide a preliminary draft for the November 12, 2012 meeting.
Mr. Sukowski provided a verbal list of his accomplishments.

174 Councilperson Eisnor advanced a motion to appoint Mike Flint as acting Court Attendant until December 31, 2012 or until Mike Rahn returns, whichever comes first.  This motion was seconded by Councilperson Pritchard.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
The Board agreed to review/approve all outstanding minutes at the next Board meeting and provided the Town Clerk with two modifications to the October 2012 budget workshop minutes. 

175 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 8:50 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
